
  

 

TOWNSHIP OF NORTH HURON REPORT 
Item No.   

 
RECOMMENDATON: 
THAT the Council of the Township of North Huron hereby receive the Activity Report of the 
Director of Recreation and Facilities, dated March 6, 2017, for information purposes. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
The Director of Recreation and Facilities provides a monthly report of department activities and 
ongoing projects to keep Council informed. 
 
DISCUSSION 
Blyth Memorial Community Hall Renovation Project 
The project is scheduled to achieve Substantial Completion on March 31, 2017.  A media tour was 
hosted on February 22, 2017 to tour media outlets through the renovation progress. The Blyth 
Memorial Community Hall Renovation Committee met on February 22, as did the Blyth Memorial 
Community Hall Information Kiosk Committee.  The renovation committee will be holding their 
next meeting on March 22 which will include a walkthrough of the renovation.  The Kiosk 
committee is working on the content for the interactive touch screen kiosk for the lobby. 
 
Family Day 
Family-Fun-Apalooza-Winter-Luge-Athon was held in North Huron on February 19 & 20.   
The following are the event statistics: 
 
Belgrave 
Breakfast - 324 breakfasts served 
Snow Volleyball, Sleigh Ride, Balloon twister, Family Skate (Swim LOL) 
Numbers reported over 400 attended. 
 
Blyth 
Breakfast - 211 breakfasts served. 
Skating 80 people 
Face Painting 45 people 
 
Wingham 397 overall in building 
Skating 220 people 
Family Shinny 24 people 
Family games over 100 people 
Face Painting 74 people 
Swim 185 people 
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Wingham raised $161.60 and collected 3 bins of food 
Blyth raised $700.00 for the North Huron Community Food Share.  
 
Huron County HKCC (Healthy Kids Community Challenge) 
The Blyth Community Centre was successful in their application to install a water bottle filling 
station in the Blyth Arena lobby.  $2,000 of program funds will be awarded to the project from 
HKCC.  North Huron will cover the difference in the cost of the unit and the installation cost.   
 
Wingham Town Hall HVAC Upgrades 
The tender was released on February 13.  Bids received February 28.  A report and 
recommendation on the tender results is included in this agenda package. 
 
March Break 
The department is busy making plans for the upcoming March Break.  The flyer of activities and 
calendar of events are included as attachments to this report. 

 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
None 
 
FUTURE CONSIDERATIONS 
Next Department Update Report is scheduled for Monday April 3, 2017. 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO STRATEGIC PLAN   
Our community is Healthy and Safe. 
Our community is attractive and welcoming to new businesses and residents. 
Our administration is fiscally responsible and strives for operational excellence. 
  

 

Pat Newson,  
Director of Recreation and Facilities 

 Sharon Chambers, CAO 


